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CHAIR’S KEY ISSUES  

 

ISSUES FOR REFERRING / ESCALATING TO BOARD / COMMITTEE / TASK & FINISH GROUP 

PART A: 

ORIGINATING BOARD / COMMITTEE / TASK & FINISH 
GROUP: 

Every Birth, Every Day 
DATE OF MEETING ISSUE RAISED: 

31 January 2023 

CHAIR: 
Giles Thorpe – Deputy 
Chair  

LEAD EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR: 
Giles Thorpe – Chief Nurse  

Agenda Item 
No. 

DETAILS OF ISSUE: 

FOR APPROVAL / 
ESCALATION / ALERT/ 
ASSURANCE / 
INFORMATION? 

22/50 Urgent quality issues – Rapid Quality Review 
It was noted that due to some concerns being raised externally to the Trust a Rapid Quality Review meeting has 
been requested by the Trust to be led by the ICB with appropriate stakeholders to ensure all parties are aware of 
concerns and actions that are being taken to address them. 

Alert 

22/50 Urgent quality issues – CQC supportive visit 
Issues regarding triage and separation of Day Assessment Unit continue to impede delivery of BSOTs 
implementation.  This is being closely monitored by the Divisional team and new locations are being scoped with 
Estates and Facilities. 

Information 

22/51 Nitrous Oxide 
Temporary suspension of Nitrous Oxide was noted due to high levels in the atmosphere.  Post meeting addendum 
– Nitrous Oxide has been restarted as ventilation works have been completed and ongoing testing is in place. 

Information  

22/52 Work stream updates – OD and Safety Culture 
Whilst good process metrics were recognised and applauded by the Programme Board a request has formally 
been raised to the Division to now produce a set of outcome metrics against all key workstreams to evidence the 

Information 
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positive impact of activities being undertaken.  These will be worked up as part of reset of the EBED workstream 
oversight function. 

22/56 MSSP Engagement 
The Governance Deep Dive into maternity services will commence week beginning 20th February with an initial 
review and report being prepared in time for next month’s EBED programme board.  Verbal feedback to be shared 
with the Chief Nurse. 

Information 

22/59 Maternity and Neonatal Staff Feedback (Staff concerns) 
Concerns regarding bank shifts being sufficient to cover gaps were raised focussed on Delivery Unit at Colchester.  
An explanation was provided to staff regarding vacancy factor improvement.  Concerns regarding morale were 
also raised during feedback session and suggestions for improving morale were requested to be mailed to the 
Chief Nurse personally for action.  No immediate safety concerns were raised in month 

Information 

DATE COMPLETED AND FORWARDED TO SEC OF RECEIVING BOARD / COMMITTEE / TASK & FINISH 
GROUP: 

24/02/2023 

 


